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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

February 27, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:31 P.M. by Chairman Pitt.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Harris and Mrs. Paight.  Also present were Ann Connor with Assembly Ice Cream and Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.
APPOINTMENTS:
6:30 P.M. - Ann Connor, Assembly Ice Cream
Ms. Connor discussed with the Selectmen a sign permit she would like to submit.  She presented pictures along with dimensions of the signs she was proposing to install.  It was determined she would need a variance for the signs she is looking to install on her building, as the Town Sign Ordinance allows for two signs and Ms. Connor is looking to install three signs.  The building has a façade that would make it very hard to see a sign on only one side of it and Ms. Connor would also like a sign on the side of the building.  The Selectmen advised Ms. Connor to meet with the Zoning Board to see if she can obtain a special exception for the signs.  Ms. Connor left at 6:50 P.M.

The Selectmen discussed a water/sewer spreadsheet provided by Scott Clang with Granite State Rural Water. It presented information for determining water and sewer rates for 2017.  The Selectmen would like to meet with the Water/Sewer System Operator, Dick Emberley for his opinions on the information provided, before final rates are set.     
ADMINISTRATIVE:
Mrs. Harris moved and Mrs. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 2/20/2017 Selectmen’s meetings as amended.   Vote to approve was unanimous.  
Mrs. Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 2/6/2017, 2/22/2017, and the 2/27/2017 AM Selectmen’s meetings as amended.   Vote to approve was unanimous.  
Mrs. Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Register in the amounts of $14,453. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $8,776.86; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $1,405.59 and $868.59, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $3,004.75. Vote to approve was unanimous.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.
The Selectmen reviewed a release agreement for the Town on a property Ms. Paight provided.  Ms. Paight will research previous Selectmen’s meeting minutes for more information and the release agreement will be reviewed again at the next Selectmen’s meeting.  
Chairman Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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